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35 MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. BLVD. 
QUINCY, FLORIDA 

 
 

March 5, 2013 
 
 

1:00 P.M. 
 
This workshop was open to the public and electronically recorded. 
 
The following Board members were present:  Mr. Isaac Simmons, Chairman; Mr. Roger P. Milton; Mr. 
Judge B. Helms; and Ms. Audrey D. Lewis.  Mr. Charlie D. Frost; Mr. Reginald C. James, 
Superintendent of Schools; and Mrs. Deborah Minnis, Attorney for the Board, were absent. 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER 

 
The workshop was called to order by the Chairman, Mr. Isaac Simmons, at 1:10 p.m. 
 

2. DISCUSSION AND REVIEW OF SCHOOL BOARD POLICIES  
 

Ms. Rosalyn Smith introduced Dr. Richard Clapps, and Mr. Tom Young with Neola. 
 
Board members and Neola staff discussed and reviewed Section 6000 through 6500 of the 
School Board policies.  During the discussion Board members asked questions, shared their 
concerns and made comments regarding changes to the School Board policies.   
 
Board members thanked Neola staff for their work with updating the School Board policies, and 
scheduled a workshop on Thursday, April 18th at 10:00 a.m. to continue discussing and 
reviewing School Board policies.  Board members will begin with Section 6510 of the School 
Board policies. 

 
3. ITEMS BY THE SUPERINTENDENT 
 

None. 
 

4. SCHOOL BOARD REQUESTS AND CONCERNS 
 

None. 
 

5. The workshop adjourned at 3:05 p.m. 


